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Beehive Lane Community Primary School 
Newsletter No.16 

 

The BUZZWORD 

Friday, 20
th

 January 2017 

 

“Releasing The Potential Within All” 
 

 

Hello and welcome to this week’s newsletter. 

 

Successful Beehive Lane Primary School– see the 

Essex Chronicle 

We were delighted to see that we have featured in 

this week’s Essex Chronicle as a high performing 

school both in the county and the country as a 

whole. The article and photograph can be seen in 

this week’s paper edition and on-line edition. It is 

testament to all the hard work of staff and children 

over many years. Well done to everybody! 

 

Appointments with staff 

As a school, we are proud of our excellent 

relationship with parents and are always happy to 

meet to celebrate success or deal with any concerns 

as soon as possible. To this end, teachers make 

themselves available at the end of the day for quick 

consultations or an appointment can be made with 

them for a meeting if a greater amount of time is 

required. This has proved very successful over the 

years and this openness and availability is respected 

and enjoyed by the vast majority. If there are any 

urgent problems in the morning, a note can be given 

by your child to the teacher or an appointment made 

at the office. In addition to this, Mr Saunders or I 

are at the playground door and can relay any 

important messages. Please do not knock on the 

classroom doors or windows before or at the start of 

the day as the teachers are preparing work and 

teaching and supervising children from the moment 

they arrive. It is an important safeguarding 

requirement. 

 

Book Bus Visit 

EYFS  have enjoyed a 

visit to the travelling 

Book Bus which was 

parked in the car park 

at school this 

afternoon. 

Soup Making and Tasting in EYFS. 
On Thursday the children in EYFS chopped 
and prepared different vegetables, 
including the leeks they had grown, to 
make soup. The soup took all day to cook, 
so the children tasted it after their Forest 
Schools session this morning - yummy! 
The majority of children enjoyed the soup 
with Olivia B saying: “It had carrots in, 
delicious.” 
 

 
EYFS children mastering the art of using a 
potato peeler. 

 
Harry F and Joshua B are experts! 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwirkKfHtc7RAhVHbRQKHbC_A_IQjRwIBw&url=http://www.thebookbus.org/help_as_a_volunteer.htm&psig=AFQjCNEiCvL8euAa9IhWFAJoe-7Hk0rQ4w&ust=1484922510169374
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Onions are tricky to peel! 
 

Year 5 and 6 Mini-
Olympics 
Yesterday afternoon the 
children from Year 5 and 
6 enjoyed a Mini-Olympics session run by 
Sports students from Writtle College 
overseen by their tutor.  
 

 
 

Kitchen News 
Next week we will be on Week 3 of our 

Winter menu. 

The “New Year Lunch” was well received by 

the children yesterday, the doughnuts 

proved especially popular! 
 

 
Be a Reader” Class award 

What a brilliant result, Year 1, 2  

and 3 have all read regularly and 

gained 90% in their Reading Stars 

since the beginning of this term. 

They will share the trophy this week. 

 

Lunchtime Awards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Benjamin P in EYFS, Devon G in Year1,   

Orlagh B in Year 2 and Bliss W in Year 3 have 

all been recognised by the Mid-day staff this 

week for excellent manners and behaviour at 

lunchtimes. 
 

 
Happy Birthday 

Scarlett B, Dolcie B, 

Keira K, Jessica H. 

 

 
 

Year 4 have come top of the school with 
the best attendance this week.  
 
We need to get all those sleepy heads out 
of bed early as there were 29 pupils late 
this week, let’s see if we can do better! 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiNo9au8tDRAhUB1xQKHVQMAS4QjRwIBw&url=http://www.careersworld.co.uk/east-of-england/news/writtle-college-student-named-finalist-horse-hound-award&psig=AFQjCNE2sFCTzqyqKtaA0fJ0vom7It6yUw&ust=1485007552555495
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjYx52wnsnRAhWGbxQKHbhtAIkQjRwIBw&url=http://www.happybirthday.quotesms.com/images.html&psig=AFQjCNEEG8HoFMoU1_P2YynZ-kN86KINoQ&ust=1484744488921964
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi1jf3ry9DRAhXDxRQKHaKsBRIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.georgespicer.enfield.sch.uk/parents/attendance&bvm=bv.144224172,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNG46vwLxMA5PW8elOyckutV6Sz0aQ&ust=1484997194911498
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Times Table Awards 
Another week of 
fantastic X table work 
in Year 3.  
Well done to all the 
following children:- 
Isabella B - 6X & 4X, 
Isabella F – 8X, 
Bliss W – 3 X & 5 X, Aymee C – 3X,  
Josh A – 9X, Grace M – 4X, Mya W – 8X, 
Ady D – 4X. 

 

Team Points 

Great work Robins for 

collecting the most team 

points this week.  
 

 
 

Star of the Week 

Erin P – for being extremely enthusiastic 

and joining in with all the task and 

activities in EYFS class. 

Niamh P – for a fantastic piece of 

independent writing about toys her grandparents 

used to have. 

Aimee W – for a positive attitude in Maths lessons 

and good work with money this week. 

Julia B – for working hard to overcome challenges 

in Maths. Julia always perseveres and tries her best, 

we are really proud with her progress this week. 

Jess H – for always being so hardworking and well 

behaved.  You are consistently efficient with doing 

your homework and gaining reading stars – an 

absolute pleasure to teach. 

Phoebe B – for a good level of work this week in 

Maths, all around decimals. 

Malachi L – for always bringing great enthusiasm 

to Science lessons and giving 100%. 

 

Letters sent out this week 

Marconi Tennis Club. 

P.A.S.S. Soccer School. 

Chelsea F.C. Soccer School. 

Fitness with Kazen Kai. 
Survey Supporting the well-being of children Yr 4,5,6. 

Parent Consultation letter. 

 

 

Playleader 

Our superstar playleaders for this week are:  

Emma F, Finley G, Alfie B, Ellie B, Bartek B and 

Sienna C.who playlead so well on a Monday 

lunchtime. 

 

 

Everyone 

at Beehive Lane School 

     would like to welcome  

Evie B and hope she has a happy and exciting  

              learning experience with us. 

 

 
Achievements 

Dolcie B – received a badge and certificate from 

British Gymnastics for achieving a proficiency 

award at Level 7. 

Lacey B – received a badge and certificate from 

British Gymnastics for achieving a proficiency 

award at Level 7. 

Isabella B received a badge and certificate from 

ASA rainbow Swimming Award for swimming a 

distance of 1000m. 

Amelie B received a certificate for achieving a 

Personal Best time at Chelmsford Junior Parkrun of 

16 minutes and 22 seconds for 2 kilometres. 

Abigail P received a badge and certificate from 

British Gymnastics for achieving a Level 5 

Proficiency Award. 
 

St Paul’s Church 

“Messy Church” will be held at St. Paul’s this 

Saturday (21st) between 10.30a.m. and 12.30 

p.m. for activities, lunch and celebration. 

All welcome – children, please bring an adult 

with you! 
 

Manor Lodge Care Home 
We have received a lovely letter from Manor Lodge 
thanking our children for entertaining their residents 
before Christmas: 
“Your time and effort is much appreciated. It 
brought warmth and much pleasure to all who saw 
it.” 

 

Paul Sully 
Headteacher 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.educationalappstore.com/images/upload/5143-logo-times-tables-game-1.png&imgrefurl=http://www.educationalappstore.com/app/times-tables-game&h=300&w=300&tbnid=Xe9wSLG1cL7trM:&zoom=1&q=times+tables&docid=N1JXpbIBd1GkpM&hl=en&ei=q88wVdajAcTPaKOxgdAO&tbm=isch&ved=0CBwQMy
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.funkidslive.com/wp-content/uploads/RSPB-Robin.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.funkidslive.com/shows/the-junior-club/wildlife-watch/the-fun-kids-guide-to-birds/the-robin/&usg=__38DkMYxPAyYakI2kMkDMrvao0hM=&h=281&w=300&sz=9&hl=en&start=75&zoom=1&itbs=1&tbnid=EZ80-fhfWgWGPM:&tbnh=109&tbnw=116&prev=/search?q=robin+bird&start=60&hl=en&safe=vss&sa=N&sout=1&gbv=2&ndsp=20&biw=1260&bih=864&tbm=isch&ei=Yay2TcGHC8Ow8gPg6Zw2

